
  

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600, Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

 
March 20, 2025 
 
 
TO:  Heather R. Bartlett, Deputy Director 

THROUGH: Vince McGowan, Water Quality Program Manager 

THROUGH: Leslie Connelly, Water Quality Program Strategic Planning Section Manager 

FROM: Chelsea Morris, Stormwater Action Monitoring Program Scientist 

SUBJECT: Revised agreement for regional status and trends monitoring of small 
streams for Stormwater Action Monitoring (SAM) program 

This memo represents a signature request for an amendment to Agreement C2500096 with the 
US Geological Survey (USGS) developed for the Stormwater Action Monitoring (SAM) 
program. The proposed amendment aims to assess occurrence of 6PPDQ and identify tire 
particles in urban streams known to be used by coho salmon for spawning in the Green-
Duwamish Watershed. Funding for this work will be provided entirely by the USGS through the 
Urban Waters Federal Partnership Cooperative Matching Funds program. 

This work began under Agreement C2000148, Amendment 2, which closes April 30, 2025. In 
this amendment to Agreement C2500096, the study will continue with the same goal. The USGS 
is contributing an additional $100,000 to the new contract, and they may contribute up to 
$100,000 annually for the duration of the study, subject to available funding. 

If you have any questions, please contact Chelsea Morris at chelsea.morris@ecy.wa.gov for 
more information. 
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